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Walnut Creek Pickleball Club

Board meeting Minutes

January 16, 2015
Board members present:


President – Dick Hildebrand

Vice President     –   Duff Danilovich


Treasurer – Valerie Robertson
Secretary              -   Gary Smith


Social Chair – Lynne Hildebrand
Membership Chair- Tosh Kuritsubo

Ratings Chair – Kris Hunter

Public Relations    - Stacy Spell


Venue Chair – Thom MacPherson
Meeting called to order at 08:10 AM by President Hildebrand

Treasurer report – Valerie – As of the end of December 2014 the club has $2,101.96 in the checking account.   We will have more income from renewals in January.
Membership report – Tosh – 91 have paid 2015 dues as of end of December.   Not clear as to how many are old members renewing and how many are new members.    People are not checking the boxes on the application so difficult to tell.  There was discussion about trying to determine how many of the 2014 members don’t renew and attempting to determine reason for not renewing.  It would be helpful to know if the overcrowding at Tice had anything to do with not renewing.

Presidents report – Dick -  We now have a new contact person with the city of Walnut Creek.  Her name is Karen Eason and Dick will attempt to set up a meeting with her to get acquainted.

We could have additional play times at Tice starting later this month.   Also, we have been told that in September when the courts are resurfaced there will be permanent Pickleball lines included.
We have now sold enough of the bag tags and shirt patches that we have recovered around one third of  the cost to have them made.    Sales have slowed down.   We need to advertise them again especially to new members.
There was discussion about having two white boards for court assignment at Tice.   This was suggested by Wayne Moon as a way to avoid such a large group clustered around the one board in the lobby.   After considerable discussion it was decided to continue with just the one white board.

Bill Dougherty has suggested that we should hold another club tournament and he offered to coordinate it.   This would be held in February (dates need to be confirmed) and would be held at the Rudgear courts.   Since we would have to reserve the courts there would need to be a fee to play in tournament to cover the reservation cost.   Board thinks this is a great idea.

There was discussion about 4.0 players no longer coming to Tice to play.   We are not sure where they are going but the overcrowding and long sit times are probable cause.   Not sure what can be done about this.  Lots of discussion on possible ideas to make play options better for advanced players.   Bottom line is there is no good way to do this and current system seems to be best solution so far.  Will continue to look at and discuss this problem.

We have been told that the Rudgear courts will be resurfaced sometime this Spring and this will include striping the courts for 4 Pickleball courts on each tennis court.   There are two ways to stripe for 4 Pickleball courts – parallel to the tennis net and perpendicular to the tennis net.   The most common is to orient the courts North to South so sun is less of a problem.   We will do a test at Rudgear courts to see which configuration works best.

There was discussion about whether to include information on Concord courts and Martinez courts when we advertise play options.   Since we do not coordinate activities at these courts it was decided to only let our members know that the courts are available for play but we will only advertise events when we have specific information on an event at those courts.   Members should be advised that if they want to play at those courts they need to set up their own group so they are sure to have sufficient players.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:15 AM

Respectfully submitted on January 26, 2015
Gary Smith

Secretary

